
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

  
 

 

 
 

  

 

Seun Toye-Kayode: Hi Check, Andy, and Erika. Thank you so much 
for joining us today. It really is our pleasure to have you, 
sharing the insights from your incredible research with the 
Launch With GS community. 

Just as a refresher for everyone listening, Launch With GS is 
Goldman's $1 billion investment strategy grounded in the belief 
that diverse teams outperform. We are focused on facilitating 
connections and increasing access to capital for all diverse 
groups, specifically women, Black and Latinx entrepreneurs and 
investors across the world. 

We've kicked off Launch With GS Europe more intentionally in 
2021. And are excited to start our first conversation around 
data. Data is an incredibly important part of who we are as a 
firm. So, for us, it's a great place to start. Excited to have 
Check, Andy, and Erika sharing with us today. Would love to give 
you guys an opportunity to introduce yourselves. 

I'll go first. I'm Seun Awolowo and I head up Launch With GS 
EMEA. 

Check Warner: Fantastic. I'm Check Warner. I am the Co-Founder 
of a fund called Ada Ventures. Ada Ventures is a 50 million 
dollar pre seed and seed fund investing in overlooked founders 
and overlooked markets. I'm also the Co-Founder and CEO of an 
organization called Diversity VC, which is a non-profit focused 
on promoting diversity and inclusion in venture capital in tech. 
And we, like you, have been really interested in data for a long 
time and have done a lot of looking into the question of 
diversity and inclusion in European tech and VC. So, I look 
forward to talking to you a little bit more about that later on. 

Andy Davis: Thanks, all. I'm Andy Davis, Co-Founder of 
[UNINTEL] 10 x 10. That's a group of the UK's early stage Black 
founders and VCs and angel investors. I'm now forming a fund for 
the 10 x 10 fund to invest in early stage Black founders at pre 
seed. I, last year, wrote a report which we'll touch on called 
"The Black Report" and just provided insights and various 
perspectives as to who Black founders are and what it takes to 
be one. 

Erika Brodnock: Hi. Thanks for having me today. I'm Erika 
Brodnock. I'm the Founder of software companies Karisma Kids and 
Kami. And I'm one of the Co-Founders at Extend Ventures 
[UNINTEL] where we use the power of big data and machine 
learning to diversify access to finance for diverse 



  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

  
 

entrepreneurs. I'm also a fellow at Kings College London, a PhD 
in the Inclusion Initiative at LSE and an MBA. 

Seun Toye-Kayode: Amazing. Clearly a very, very distinguished 
set of people joining us today. We're very lucky to have you. 

So, let's get into it. We'll start with you, Check. The most 
recent reports from Diversity VC is the 2019 report. The 2017 
report was largely based on gender diversity, whilst this report 
is trying to look at a broader set of metrics about educational 
background, et cetera. Really want to get your perspective on 
what does the slice of the pie look like for women founders. And 
how has that changed from 2017 to 2019? 

Check Warner: Yeah. So, this report looked at the venture 
capital [UNINTEL] because our starting point with Diversity VC, 
which is a non-profit, was to look at who's actually making the 
investment decisions? And how does that impact which founders 
get funding? And we know through a lot of data previously that 
you are more likely to get funding if you have a diverse team 
allocating that capital, if you're a diverse founder. 

So, what we did in 2017 was we looked at who was in the venture 
capital industry in the UK. And it was actually the first time 
anyone had ever done that type of study. So, at the time there 
were 108 firms in our sample. And when we did the study again 
two years later in 2019, we looked at not just in terms of 
gender, but what does the industry look like across educational 
background, career background, ethnicity to try to get a broader 
picture. 

So, what happened in terms of the gender picture? Well, when we 
started in 2017, we saw that at partner level, only 13 percent 
of partners at VC firms were female. And that was actually flat 
two years later. So, really quite disappointing. There wasn't 
really any movement there. 

And at the junior level, there was an 8 percent increase in 
female representation. And then at the mid level, it was about 1 
percent. So, we saw a little bit more junior women coming into 
the industry. But actually, where it kind of really matters, 
which is people who write the checks and who make the investment 
decisions, it really didn't look like anything had changed, 
despite a lot of noise about it, a lot of PR about it. 

And I think one of the things that we did that was really 
interesting was we looked at sort of two stats across those two 



 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

  

 
 

 

studies. In the 2019 study we looked at investment committees as 
well as partners. And at investment committee level, 83 percent 
of the firms in the UK had no women on their investment 
committees. And 63 percent of firms in the UK had no senior 
women at all. So, it was quite sobering reading. There is some 
progress, but broadly, progress is not happening quickly enough. 
And we need to really accelerate that if we want to see change, 
not just across gender, obviously, but across every aspect of 
diversity. 

Seun Toye-Kayode: Really couldn't agree more. I think one of 
the things that I found really fascinating from the report was 
that one in five venture capitalists studied at Oxford, 
Cambridge, Harvard, or Stanford. This is really interesting 
given that we're talking about the UK VC ecosystem here and 
we're highlighting two schools that are actually in the US. How 
does this, and a lot of the stuff that you talked about as well 
in terms of the representation of women on things like 
investment committee, how does this actually affect the 
allocation of capital? 

Check Warner: Yeah. It's a quite staggering statistic. And it 
compares closely to another study that Richard Kirby did in the 
US that showed that 40 percent of VCs in the US went to either 
Harvard or Stanford, an even smaller number of schools. So, I 
think, you know, stating the obvious, but an elite education 
like that is only available to a small subset of people. In the 
UK, that broadly represents closely to private schools. So, 
coming from a background of privilege, you're more likely to be 
able to get into the likes of Oxbridge or be able to study, pay 
the fees for Stanford or Harvard. So, you're already looking at 
a kind of very homogenous group that come from a very small sort 
of subset of privileged backgrounds. 

And what that leads to is group think, is a closed set of 
networks. And one of the other stats that came from one of the 
other studies we did was that you're 13 times more likely to get 
investment if you have a warm introduction. So, if you think 
about this small network all making warm introductions to 
founders, you're inevitably going to be funding the same kinds 
of people as the ones that are represented in the industry. 

Seun Toye-Kayode: Fascinating. We'll definitely come back to 
some of that as we continue the conversation. I really want to 
talk about something that you said, Check, was that given all of 
the attention and focus on having sort of more diverse people in 
VC, there wasn't really that much change between the 2017 and 



 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

  
 

 
 

 

2019 reports. Of course, we all recall the racial crisis that 
ensued in 2020, which to be honest didn't just start then. 
Rightly so, got a lot of focus. But Andy, really wanted to get 
your perspective on this. Ask you about what actually led to the 
creation of "The Black Report" and what were some of your key 
findings. 

Andy Davis: Sure. So, when I started "The Black Report" I 
think there are all these reasons and holes in the ecosystem and 
wider community when it comes to data that's missing. And yes, 
there's a lot of data missing on Black founders and Black 
business owners and investors. However, I thought it was most 
important to serve Black founders themselves. 

I have all these conversations every single week. And there are 
so many similarities across the board. But they didn't know 
that. Everyone feels alone in their entrepreneurial journey, as 
we all do as founders. So, I wanted to provide something that 
gave realistic insights as to who Black founders are and what to 
expect for prospective Black founders in the future as well. And 
then some insights. 

I find that with a lot of reports, if there's a funding section, 
there are a lot of highlights in that section. People go there a 
lot. I think I look a bit more widely than that as well. So, 
some of the key highlights for me, personally, were that one, 
Black founders build gender diverse teams. 47 percent of all 
founders were female, we found across the group of Black 
founders who we spoke with. And then 42 percent of investment 
majority were all-female teams versus 40 percent of all-male 
teams, for example. 

And if we look [UNINTEL] for teams, 46 percent of all staff in 
these organizations were female. And if we want to include 
LGBTQI data as well. And you look at the founders, 7 percent 
LGBTQIA+, with 6 percent in the teams. 

Another key highlight is that Black founders have diverse 
investors as Check said. When we find that there's a diverse set 
of investors, we find that more money flows to the founders in 
front of them. So, we saw that our founders, 38 percent had 
people of color as investors. 32 percent had Black investors. 
And then 25 percent had female investors. And I think this is 
something we see often enough across the board in technology and 
especially when it comes to venture capital. 

Seun Toye-Kayode: Amazing, thanks for sharing. I love "The 



 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Black Report" by the way. And I really like the fact that it's a 
report not just for the wider ecosystem, but actually for Black 
founders themselves to not feel alone or isolated in their 
journey. To that point, the section that I found most 
fascinating was on the making of the Black founder, which zoomed 
in on their early influences, including the role of class, 
identity, and education. Can you share some more insights on 
what actually makes up a Black founder and anything that you 
think might surprise this audience? 

Andy Davis: Sure. So, one of my favorite parts of the report 
was - and these are interviews I did myself, personally. So, I 
went and spoke to 60 Black founders and was very fortunate to 
have, therefore, trust with them that I could ask them questions 
about their background, their parents, how they were raised. And 
discovered that 65 percent of them have a working class history. 
With only 35 percent of them growing up lower middle to upper 
middle class. And then we saw that, actually, that changed. And 
I like to say that entrepreneurship is a path out of poverty. 
Because [UNINTEL] today, now only 10 percent are working class, 
from 65 percent growing up. So, the remaining 90 percent are 
lower or middle to upper middle class. And that shift in social 
class, the consistent fact amongst them is that they're all 
entrepreneurs. 

And then another factor we look at is their parents. So, to see 
that 64 percent of founders have a parent with a university 
degree. This is a time when, in the early '80s and '90s when the 
university completion rate was under 20 percent still. And 
imagine we're talking about a majority being women here and more 
specifically about Black women, the expectation for them to 
complete university, even be able to attend and accepted into 
those institutions, was extremely low. So, to have 64 percent 
complete, it told they're coming from and being raised in 
backgrounds of high academic and high achievement and high 
standards. So, it tells me there's no surprise that we have 
entrepreneurs born as a result of this. 

Seun Toye-Kayode: Absolutely. And I love that you touched on 
Black women. So, really want to turn it to Erika here to dig 
into intersectionality. Erika, your report found that Black 
female entrepreneurs experienced the poorest outcomes when it 
came to access to capital. I wanted to share the stats, but I 
actually think it's better for me to give you the opportunity to 
share what those stats look like with this audience. And also, 
give us a sense of why this is the case. 



 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Erika Brodnock: So, the stats are just shocking, even now 
almost six months on after releasing the report. I still get 
shock in saying that just 0.02 percent of funding between 2009 
and 2019 went to Black female founders. What we also found was 
that while there were nine Black female founders who raised seed 
funding from venture capital, just one had managed to raise 
series A funding. And no Black females whatsoever had ever 
raised later stage funding in that period. And that was 
incredibly shocking, particularly when we looked at them in 
comparison to their counterparts. So, every other race was 
present in later stage funding. Black females were the only 
people that weren't. 

And when you looked at early stage funding, that seed stage 
funding, sorry, series A funding, we saw that there were 194 
white females who had managed to raise series A funding versus 
one Black female. And the numbers at seed stage were equally as 
bad. 

I think most interesting here, because if we were to have looked 
at a small sample size, there could have been some sense of 
actually we just missed them. We actually looked at 3,874 
founders. And they were the founders of 2,002 companies. So, our 
search was through. And we made sure that we tried to ensure 
that there was no stone unturned. And we did locate all of the 
Black female founders who had received capital. And as I say, 
those are the statistics. 

Particularly striking for me as a Black female founder who had 
tried to raise money for my startup from VC previously was that 
I stood a better chance of going and buying a lottery ticket and 
winning the lottery than I did for being able to raise capital 
for a well ventured entrepreneurial endeavor. 

So, what drove me to producing the report with the incredible 
team at Extend Ventures was the fact that I sat at a roundtable 
just around about a year before the report was released. And at 
that roundtable the government was asking for insights on what 
they could do to broaden participation in entrepreneurship. And 
one of the people at the table said, "Right, okay, what you can 
do is set up an accelerator program. You can pay people stipends 
of 1,000 pounds a month. And that will enable us to generate a 
new set of entrepreneurs." And I said, as one of the people at 
the table, "That won't work for Black women because, often, 
Black women are going to have other responsibilities that mean 
that there's no way they can leave a full time job in order to 
survive on a stipend of 1,000 pounds a month. We don't come, 



 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

necessarily, from the middle or upper class background that 
gives us mom and dad's garage to go and sleep in, which is the 
traditional startup founder's journey." And I also said that we 
needed to fix the perceived pipeline issue, i.e., that even if 
Black women go into accelerators, the number of Black women that 
then fund after that successfully is incredibly low. And 
diversity had come to mean one thing and almost one thing alone, 
which was the white female entrepreneur. So, people would say, 
"My portfolio is 50 percent diverse." And then I would say, 
"Okay, how many female founders of color do you have within 
that?" And then the conversation would immediately stop. 

And so, all of those reasons meant that we needed to do 
something that meant that we started to focus on diversity 
beyond gender. And understand that, actually, there are a whole 
group of entrepreneurs that are consistently being overlooked. 
We've heard time and time again now, "there is no pipeline 
problem." I know for a fact that Google recently ran a 
competition to fund Black founders. And they had just under 800 
applications for early stage funding. Now, if there are 800 
companies that are being led by Black people, there isn't a 
pipeline issue in the UK. 

Seun Toye-Kayode: Absolutely. Totally agree. I'm conscious 
that we've spoken a lot about the experience of entrepreneurs. 
Wanted to ask you, Erika, based on your research what did you 
find about Black investors? 

Erika Brodnock: So, I know that Check did quite a bit of 
work on this with the Diversity VC research. But Black investors 
in the main, we found, were very seldom in decision-making roles 
within their organizations. And what that tends to mean, based 
on previous research, is that rather than sticking their head 
above the parapet and continuing bringing Black deals to the 
table and risking standing out like a sore thumb within their 
firms, and potentially risking their careers, people, especially 
if they're only one of a diverse group, tend to assimilate to 
the norms of the majority group where they are, so that they can 
keep putting food on their own table. And that's a completely 
natural thing to do. 

But if you place a person in internship roles and in positions 
where they don't actually have any decision making power, and 
they are the only one within their firm, expecting them to fix 
the entire firm's diversity problem becomes a massive issue and 
it is, indeed, impossible for that one person. 



 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Seun Toye-Kayode: Absolutely. And it goes back to what Check 
was talking about in the beginning about group think. Check, 
turning to you then, in your role as an investor yourself, and 
by the way, can I just say I love the fact that you all didn't 
only put out research, but you're also actively involving 
yourselves in coming up with the solution. I think that that is 
exemplary leadership. And I really want to applaud you for your 
efforts. 

As an investor yourself, Check, then, have you seen any real 
changes in the last few years? I know you mentioned that there 
wasn't really any real change in terms of representation of 
women in investing roles and decision making roles between 2017 
and 2019. 

Check Warner: Yeah, I want to sort of echo what you said, which 
is that it's just great to have Andy and Erika here. And I think 
we all mutually sort of support each other's work in different 
ways. One thing that I'm really encouraged by is people like 
Extend Ventures, "The Black Report," Google for startups, the 
work that you're doing at Launch With GS, there are many, many 
more groups who are focusing on this and shining a light on this 
issue and much more data than we have had ever before. So, there 
is absolutely no excuse that people don't know the scale and 
size of the problem. And that's encouraging. 

On the other hand, you know, in the last year, I think we have 
been battered from all different directions, actually, because 
of COVID. And particularly women, and particularly women of 
color, Black women, Asian, and minority ethnic workers were 26 
times more likely to lose jobs. Women were much more likely to 
suffer in terms of having to juggle more domestic duties when 
working from home. Far more likely to lose their jobs in the US 
and the UK. And I think although in some ways the whole kind of 
Zoom environment has made it easier for people who are 
underrepresented in many different dimensions to reach out to 
investors, because they haven't necessarily needed to be in the 
same city, they haven't necessarily needed to meet up for 
coffee, they have also had the barrier of not being able to 
build that rapport which you get when you're in real life, face 
to face. 

And so, I heard one story of a female founder being described as 
cold when she came across via Zoom, which was really kind of 
interesting. And I question whether, actually, the biases that 
we hold when in face to face conversations might actually be 
accentuated via Zoom and in this kind of new pitching 



 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

environment. 

And then at the same time, we've also seen this kind of 
explosion in funding. There are probably seven different grocery 
apps that have raised hundreds of millions of pounds. And I 
don't see that funding going to the groups that Erika so 
eloquently outlined. 

So, I think it is a really mixed picture. And I really think we 
just need far more investment in this space. And far more people 
like Andy and like Erika focusing on it. 

Seun Toye-Kayode: Absolutely. Andy, wanted to turn it to you. 
Given that a significant amount of founders actually rely on 
their personal wealth and their personal investments from 
friends and family when it comes to building their businesses, 
it is no surprise then that founders of color are then 
disadvantaged because they're likely to have less wealthy people 
in their networks as compared to a white founder, for example. 
What changes need to happen outside of venture to ensure equal 
footing for all founders? 

Andy Davis: So, again, as Check mentioned and I'm sure Erika 
saw in the few examples where funding was raised by the founders 
in the research, we saw 28 percent of our founders raise money 
from [UNINTEL] investors. So, away from venture capital. I think 
it starts with, and it's always been the case, but it starts 
with people, more diverse people, and Black people especially, 
being paid more in their jobs. But being given opportunities to 
climb the ladder, to be promoted, to be in higher paid positions 
ultimately. Because they tend to better understand the founders 
in front of them, and thus back them. 

But you also need the, quote/unquote, "non-diverse" individuals. 
We need them to also do the work to understand those in front of 
them and remove their biases. And that starts with just first 
taking a meeting when contacted. But if you're a non-diverse 
individual and you work at a corporate and a diverse individual 
comes and meets you to sell to you, goes to sell their product 
or their service to you, it's always best that you approach it 
with an open mind. But you can do more than that. You can have 
someone in the room who would understand them from your 
organization. And they may be able to spot any biases along the 
way. And may be able to remove those biases so you can focus on 
the actual solution at hand and that sale gets started. 

And that person now, who gets the sale, that's business for 



 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

them. Their business then has customers, revenue, and 
eventually, growth. So, I feel like there's a lot that can be 
done outside of venture capital. So, high paying positions and 
promotions for diverse individuals. And that's not just from an 
investment perspective, but also sales as well. 

I think the very last thing I would add is, I think sacrifice is 
important as well. And if we really care to see a more diverse 
world and more equal world, then we have to sacrifice our 
position sometimes and say, okay, if a new position opens up at 
a competing company to ours, we should take someone junior or 
someone who isn't at a higher level in the organization who's a 
diverse individual and put them forward for that role. We have 
to sacrifice talent in our organizations, talent amongst us, 
just so that they can focus. Because we know that we could put a 
good word in, and as Check mentioned earlier with introductions, 
they stand a better chance of achieving success there. 

Seun Toye-Kayode: Amazing. Thank you. I really couldn't agree 
more. Erika, according to the report published by Extend 
Ventures as of November 2020, only 38 Black entrepreneurs 
received venture funding over the last ten years in the UK, 
accounting for 0.24 percent of venture funding. Why are the 
numbers so low? I mean, we've touched on a lot of those points. 
I really wanted to get your perspective. And what can we expect 
to change over the next five years? I'm hoping that a lot of the 
investors that you've made and the work that you're doing, and 
also the work that we're doing, will move the needle. But do you 
think that that would be the case? 

Erika Brodnock: I think that the data has been key in 
starting to create this change. Because previously, we only had 
information that Black founders raised less than 1 percent. Now, 
without knowing what that less than 1 percent was, people could 
pretend that they didn't realize how bad it was. They could 
overlook the fact that there were no Black founders in their 
portfolio to be seen or heard of. People could ignore the fact 
that they kind of switched off immediately when Black women 
walked in the room to pitch to them and say that it was 
unconscious bias. 

I think that by actually putting the numbers before people and 
saying that in 3,874 people you've only funded 38 of them that 
looked like this, it becomes irrefutable. It becomes something 
that cannot be ignored. It's conscious. 

And if you then start to look at it as being conscious, people 



 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

have to examine if they are being biased. And what we've seen, 
and I can only report this anecdotally, is that not this next 
report that will come out, but the one after will show that in 
the first quarter of 2021, three Black women seemed to have 
raised more than a million pounds, so far as I can see. Some 
have been announced, some not so yet. But that, in and of 
itself, is a 400 percent increase in terms of where we were 
prior to this data being available. And so, it delights every 
single cell of my being to be able to say that some of the 
research that we've put forward has made someone look at a Black 
woman in a slightly way when they've gone and sat in front of 
them and made a different decision, which is fantastic. 

So, the numbers are low because people could hide behind the 
fact that they didn't know, is my opinion. And I think that as 
we produce more data, we are now looking at the second, or the 
third phase of our report, which will enable us to show the 
founding gap. So, how much money is being left on the table as a 
result of not funding some of the Black founders? And what 
returns are Black, and other ethnicities, providing to 
investors? And actually, how can people start to utilize the 
decisions that they're making to move away from meritocracy and 
to start to actually tap into some of the capital that's 
available to be made? 

And I think that once we start to show that money's being left 
on the table and give people a choice of would you rather be 
biased, or would you rather make money? I'm hoping that they'll 
opt for making money and start to change the way that they're 
investing. 

Seun Toye-Kayode: Absolutely. I'm conscious that a lot of the 
data that we've spoken about, and perspectives have been focused 
on the UK. I wanted to ask you all how this compares to Europe, 
or even the US in any research that you've done? Maybe we'll go 
to you first, Check. 

Check Warner: Yeah. I'd say where we are in Europe right now 
with the research is almost where we were with the UK about 
three years ago. I think that there is a real lack of 
sophistication of, A, data, a lack of data in general of what it 
looks like from the VC perspective, who's working in the VC 
industry, and actually which founders are getting funded. So, I 
really hope that there will be more organizations like Extend 
doing work across Europe, or European versions of that. 

Currently, the European conversation is like it was in the UK 



 
 

 
 

  
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

several years ago, talking about gender. And on that front, it 
is really quite shocking. It's probably worse across Europe than 
it is in the UK from the data that we've seen from the likes of 
Unconventional Ventures and Experia Ventures in Poland as well 
has done a report. 

Atomico's "State of European Tech" report has some good data in 
it. And that's worth looking at. We've also looked at the US. 
And we've seen, again, kind of unfortunately, a very similar 
picture there. And we do have a chapter in the US. So, we will 
look to do more research there. 

Seun Toye-Kayode: Andy, Erika, any other thoughts? 

Erika Brodnock: I think that from my perspective in speaking 
mainly about the US because I've been writing a book with co-
author Johannis Lenitz [PH], so looking at the US and the UK and 
really echoing what Check was just saying there, that the US 
have actually started to admit that they have a problem. And any 
12-step program or the like will tell you that until you 
acknowledge that there is an issue, there is no chance that you 
can ever hope to begin to fix it. 

And I think that in the US we're starting to see what I'd like 
to call a manifestation of the 3Cs. And that is that you're 
starting to see that there are connections that are being made 
for entrepreneurs of color. You're starting to see that capital 
is flowing into their businesses. And then you're starting to 
see that contracts, which Andy highlighted before, are starting 
to be given to companies. I think that it's imperative that we 
start to do that in the UK and then across Europe. 

I guess I'm worried about the Europe-wide approach for the 
simple fact that we have countries like France, for instance, 
that kind of make it illegal to capture data on ethnicity. And 
for as long as we have that as an issue, we will never know and 
never be able to kind of make tangible the exact plight of Black 
entrepreneurs, for example, Asian entrepreneurs, in those 
countries. And so, I think that there's a hell of a lot of 
reckoning that kind of needs to happen at the powers that be 
level. But that won't happen until the movement on the ground 
starts to force that reckoning. 

Seun Toye-Kayode: Absolutely. So, looking to kind of round up 
the conversation then, I'd really love to leave it on a note 
where you can sort of express what you feel needs to be done to 
actually close the investing gap for overlooked founders and 



 
 

 

 
 

 
 

  
 

  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

investors. So, one last question then. As you look to the 
future, what's a final quote or note that you want to kind of 
leave this audience with. Maybe we can start with Andy. 

Andy Davis: Sure. So, thanks so much for having us. It's been 
such a pleasure to share this platform with you all, especially 
Check and Erika. I'm a big, big fan of the work they do. 

A note that I'd leave is there's a lot of access out there. 
Choose a Black, literally choose a single Black founder or a 
Black colleague and make your goal of that relationship with 
them their progress. Just make it their progress. I think just 
choose a founder or colleague to support and make your annual 
goal with them their progress. I think that will move the needle 
massively. Just one. Just one. I think if we all commit to that, 
the needle will move significantly, in my opinion. 

Seun Toye-Kayode: I love that. Check. 

Check Warner: Yeah. I want to add a C to Erika's list of Cs,
which is consciousness. Because I think we talked a lot today 
about that there is no excuse now not to be aware of how 
chronically terrible this issue is within tech. And it's up to 
all of us to be more conscious. But one of the things that I 
have found very powerful myself, in my own journey on this, is 
to really revel in the uncomfortable feelings that come about 
when you embrace the fact that we live in a deeply unjust and 
racist and biased society. Because once you do understand it, 
then you will have that real sort of fire in your belly to go 
and do some of the work and support some of the great 
organizations that are out there. But you have to start with 
becoming aware of it and not shying away from the reality of it. 

Seun Toye-Kayode: I think that's such an important point, 
Check. Thank you so much for that. And lastly, Erika. 

Erika Brodnock: I'm keen to echo what Andy and Check have 
said in that actually staying with discomfort, but being 
tangible as Andy's saying, about actually applying yourself to 
action, I think, is super important. And then I will just 
reiterate the 3Cs because if everybody was to turn around and 
say, actually, "I would sponsor someone by giving them either 
capital, connections to my network, or contracts," that would 
see the growth and scale of a number of businesses across the 
entrepreneurial ecosystem. And you know, the ultimate goal is to 
build that Black unicorn [PH]. 



 

 

Seun Toye-Kayode: Couldn't agree more. Thank you so much to 
all of you for your time today. It's been incredible getting to 
know you as we're building out the ecosystem for Launch With GS 
in Europe. Very, very committed to this work. And I think, you 
know, us even just having this platform to share this 
information, which is extremely powerful, will galvanize people 
to action. Thank you very much for joining us. See you soon. And 
thanks everybody for listening. 


